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                                                                                                October 10, 2023 
        Twp.  Mun.  Bldg. 
        Lower Mill City Road 
  

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 7:00 
P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their tenth regular meeting for the fiscal 
year 2023.  
 Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor- John Manglaviti;  Roadmaster- 
John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. - Susan Smith; Police Chief- Ed Morristell: State Police Sergeant- 
William Mackiw and  6 signed in residents.  
 The minutes of the regular meeting of September 12, 2023 were not read as copies were 
e-mailed to all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be 
accepted as written. Mr. Ames seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried   
 The Treasurer's report was read:  
General Checking Fund                         $70,810.60 
General Savings             $498,150.35 
State Checking              $15,847.79 
General Equipment                                $42,377.72 
Payroll Fund                                           $9,817.09 
Impact Fees                                            $21,622.13 
Park Fund                                               $17,605.67 
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS       $676,231.35 
           A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the Treasurer’s report. Mr. Walsh 
seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.  
 The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Ames 
that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh. All in favor. So carried. 

Solicitor’s report:  None 
Planning Commission report: 

Susan Smith read the Planning Commission’s minutes from their September meeting. Mr. 
Manglaviti made a motion to accept the September minutes. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion. All 
in favor. So carried.  

Zoning report: 
 Chad Patton  gave the zoning report for September.  There were 2 permits for the month. 
A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the zoning report. The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Walsh. All in favor. So carried.  

Road Report: 
Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in September: brush mowing; graded 

Mislevy Road and Erhardt Road; assisted Lemon Township; cleaned boxes and pipes on Pete Hill 
and Dolph; clean up after storms; Township clean up;  scrap taken to Scranton and  miscellaneous 
maintenance on equipment  A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the report. Mr. 
Ames seconded the motion.  All in favor. So carried.  

Police Report 
Chief Morristell gave the report for September: There were 39 incidents: 2 traffic citations, 1 traffic 
warnings, and 1 criminal arrest with 4 charges (DUI). Sergeant William Mackiw addressed the 
board stating that he was trying to visit all the municipalities. He encouraged the township to call 
for assistance if needed.  Kevin Michaels spoke about the 4 wheelers that are always on Ross Road 
and that the police are not doing anything.  Chief Morristell explained the difficulty in citing a 
person and that the cases they have taken to court have not been successful.  A motion was made 
by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh to accept the report. All in favor. So carried. 
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Park Committee Report 
Paula Schloder and Terri Ace-Lehnert gave the report : park fund raiser will be on the 

21st and there are a lot of prizes for the contests such as a $200 prize for the best chili. There will 
be vendors and a pumpkin patch that has been donated by Trevor Brown. There will be a bounce 
house that was donated and decorations that have been donated. Permit parking has been done 
and the fire company will be there. 2-4 is the time for the littler children and 7-9 for the older 
kids/adults.   There is still some work to be done on the trail   A motion was made by Mr. 
Manglaviti to accept the report. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion.  All in favor. So carried. 

Correspondence 
-none 

Unfinished Business 
-Retirement-Mr. Ames stated that he had talked to PSATS regarding the retirement plan 

which will cost approximately $200/year. Mr. Ames stated that someone will be coming to meet 
with them next and that the township will go to a biweekly payroll. Mr. Manglaviti stated that he 
had no objection to the literature they were provided with. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti 
to proceed with retirement benefits. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion.  All in favor. So carried. 
 -Zoning Ordinance changes- Chad stated that the Planning Commission met and is 
recommending that some things be move between Special Exception and Principle permitted use. 
There is a solar farm section being added. The supervisors took the recommendations of the 
Planning Commission and a motion was made by Mr. Ames to update the draft. Mr. Manglaviti 
seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.   

New Business 
-A budget work session- A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to have a budget work session on 
November 2nd at 4 PM. Mr. Walsh   seconded the motion.  All in favor. So Carried.  
- Meeting with DGK- 6:30 on December 14th DGK will review the insurance plan.  

Audience Participation: 
Pat Rudisail asked why all the trees were cut down and was told that it is right now just 

timbering. There was discussion regarding the water company putting in pipe. There was 
discussion regarding the Pelican and the changes made. Chad stated that he was working with Art 
Russo and that a roof was being put on and he was talking about enclosing some of the block.  

With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn. 
Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion. All in favor. So carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.           
 


